Production Committee Report

May 2011
On Wednesday, May 4th, the Production Committee held its monthly meeting at the Theatre Harrisburg Production Center. Present were Dave Walker, Artistic Director, Bob Eisenhour and Paul Foltz, committee chair. Wayne Minich was absent.

The majority of the meeting was spent in a detailed review of the coming June concert including show order, costumes, décor, technical crew and house crew as well as refreshment needs. Paul will produce a costume list for each of the singers to check off what they have available to use in their own wardrobes and to collect sizes for needed items. It is believed that the majority of costume pieces can be loaned from Theatre Harrisburg. Dave would like to have solid color T-shirts for the encore of Come Share Our Pride so Bob is investigating if we can get the full rainbow color scheme at A.C. Moore’s where we can acquire inexpensive shirts. Bob is also checking on some fence pieces to use as a back ground on the stage along with several prop items available from Theatre Harrisburg. Chuck said he would review the available equipment at the Production Center. As for staff, we have a follow spot operator lined up and one front of house person for all three nights. We’ll need a box office person, one more tech person and at least one additional front of house person for each performance. Finally, we will only have bottled water and small pre-packaged bags of snacks available for the audience to purchase. All items will be $1.00. We will have to discuss with Terry Karanen about any needs for the “Wings” benefit show at the Sunday matinee.
The balance of the meeting time was spent on the 2011-12 season, especially the February joint concert. Paul would like to develop a concept outline to be distributed to the Womyn’s Chorus conductor and artistic committee. The outline would detail a concert developed along the lines of the one we just did with NJGMC that focuses on the “It Gets Better” concept combining musical pieces and personal reflections that speak to growing up gay or lesbian as well as to feminist issues. The concert would run no longer than ninety minutes, plus intermission, with six spoken word sections limited to a maximum of two and a half minutes each. Chorus members would be invited to submit reflections and the production committee would make the selections. Groups of two or three songs would be developed to enhance the reflections and focus on being hopeful, inspiring and most importantly, entertaining; that is, almost as an antidote to the personal pain expressed in the readings. Inquiries have already been put out to Dickinson College and PSU to bring the concert to campuses as a benefit for the college’s LGBT student organizations. The initial reaction to this idea has been very positive and we want to pursue it.
For the few remaining minutes of the meeting,  Dave updated the committee on the quest for music for both Christmas and the Family Jewels concerts. He is going to do some shopping for new, fun Christmas ditties since we have pretty well exhausted our supplies. There are just too many ‘jewels’ for Dave to start narrowing down yet. The idea was floated that, even though we would have to sacrifice doing the concert from memory, it wouldn’t be impossible to develop three nights of different programming, or at least a significant middle section of different material for each night of the concert run. It could be a great pr ploy for the anniversary year. And with multiple ‘hmmmmmm . . . ‘s’, the meeting was adjourned until Wednesday, June 1st .

Respectfully Submitted

Paul R. Foltz

Chair

